West Mayfield Borough Newsletter

Hello West Mayfield residents. This is the first of a quarterly newsletter being published for our residents to know what is going on in our community. This first newsletter is being mailed out but the following ones will be available to pick up at Borough Building located at the end of W 8th Avenue.

The Beaver Falls Water Authority came to our council meeting a couple months back to inform us that they are moving to monthly billing instead of the quarterly billing they have been doing. With the water authority making this move sometime in 2021, we wanted to let you, the residents, know that you will be seeing an increase in your water bill to help offset the loss of revenue that the boro will incur to the water authority for the extra postage, paper and man hours that the water authority will have with doing this change. Thank you for your understanding in this matter.

In 2019, West Mayfield Borough implemented a burning ban. What this means is there is no open burning allowed of any kind. However, small recreational fires are allowed if contained in a fire ring.

Spring/summer time is approaching and with the warmer weather coming also comes lawn care. We ask that all residents maintain their yards to keep the grass cut, bushes trimmed to be in compliance with the Borough Ordinance - Grass/Weeds (Chap 690): Property owners must keep all grass and weeds reasonably maintained. Also asking that residents DO NOT store any bags of garbage on their property as it will attract rodents and other animals.

Park shelters and Firehall rentals are now available for rent this year. Anyone wanting information on park shelter rentals may contact Lou Little at 724-601-7166 and for info on firehall rentals please contact Emmy Harker at 724-683-5429.

We have had some complaints about garbage pickup. All residents are required to have their garbage picked up by J Young Refuse. If for some reason you are having an issue with the garbage company not taking everything you put out, not picking it up at all, please contact Michelle McNeely at 724-601-6907 or mcneelymichelle50@gmail.com and let her know.

We have a couple new businesses that have moved into our borough- Tru Plumbing is on W 3rd Avenue and Sullis Towing recently purchased the Mayfield Foundry property on W 4th Avenue

West Mayfield Council would also like to share with our residents about road repairs being done. Columbia Gas Company did gas line replacement on Boyd and Ross Avenue and with their contribution on getting those roads repaved after their work was done, we saved \$20,000. Also, council approved to spend \$100,000 this year on paving roads around the borough. We have been in contact with Columbia Gas to see if they will be replacing anymore lines around the borough so in turn they may contribute to the cost of paving those roads.

Borough Council meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of every month at 6:30pm. As of right now they are being held at the Firehall due to Covid. We encourage any resident who has a complaint or anything they would like to discuss to please come to the meeting and speak about it. Even if you do not have anything to talk about, every resident is welcome and encouraged to come and just listen to the items being addressed.

Thank you, West Mayfield Borough Council